

2025 August Town Board Meeting Secretary's Report August 7, 2025 – 6:00 p.m.

AUGUST 2025 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Chairman **Ledebuhr** called the August 7, 2025 Money Creek Town Board Meeting to order at 6:00PM. Other board members present included Supervisors **Feine**, Treasurer **Deboer** and Clerk **Florin**. Supervisor **Hongerholt** attended via phone call. The pledge of allegiance was recited.

Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for the reading of the Secretary's Report, which the Clerk read aloud. Supervisor **Feine** motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report as read. Chairman **Ledebuhr** seconded the motion. Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.

Chairman Ledebuhr called for the reading of the Treasurer's Report. Treasurer Deboer reported aloud the following balances ending July 31, 2025:

Fund Number	Fund	Amount
100	General Fund	\$420,454.90
201	Road & Bridge Fund	\$188,964.12
210	Fire Fund	\$13,397.20
220	Ambulance Fund	\$35,468.54
230	Solid Waste Fund	\$14,604.18
240	Street Light Fund	\$1,463.13
250	Equipment Fund	\$76,684.83
280	Sealcoating Fund	\$20,477.50
404	Park Acquisition & Development Fund	\$2,847.30
Grand Total		\$774,361.70

Supervisor **Feine** motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report as read. This motion was seconded by Supervisor **Ledebuhr**. Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.

Supervisor **Feine** made a motion to pay the bills. This motion was seconded by Supervisor **Ledebuhr**. Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.

Chairman **Ledebuhr** updated the board on the status of the alleyway survey. The survey was completed recently by "G-Cubed." Paul explained that the marks were at the center of the alley. Paul explained that G-Cubed discovered that the buildings were placed too far to the north. G-Cubed found the original pins. Paul mentioned that some landowners wanted to appeal the survey now that it was completed. Brian Forsyth asked for a copy of the survey, to which Paul explained that all landowners will get a copy. Supervisor **Feine** motioned to accept the survey as is. This motion was seconded by Supervisor **Ledebuhr**. Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval. Paul explained that he will contact Terry Chiglo to have him move on to the next steps of the alley vacation process.

Joan Redig mentioned that one of the Hackberry trees has an issue with drooping over, likely after the recent windstorm.

Corey Benson finished mowing today, and the roadside spraying is currently in progress, the north side of the township has been completed. This Saturday he will do the remainder of the roadside spraying. Corey had approximately 6 hours of road cleanup after the recent windstorm. Paul made some adjustments to the sprayer to make it work better compared to last year. The gravel samples are done however he hasn't collected the results yet from La Crosse. Paul talked to Brandon Olson, who is currently waiting on the tin to repair the damaged section of the town hall. Paul mentioned that we need to get the 2000 Freightliner truck moved somewhere soon and get the oil changed. We will likely need to get a new title made for the 2000 Freightliner. Paul talked to Mike Burbach at the Haven about golf cart safety; he will be creating a golf cart path in the grass for the campers, along with a designated crossing area.

Supervisor **Feine** motioned to approve a building permit for a driveway for Eric Kinstler. Motion seconded by Chairman **Ledebuhr**. Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of approval.

Supervisors discussed the situation with Omodt Road; no updates are available.

Joan and Terrie were attempting to get the Boy Scouts to replace the woodchips. They suggested that perhaps we need to just have a handful of folks take care of this, as they were not getting a response from the Scouts.

THIS MEETING RECORD IS UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED



2025 August Town Board Meeting Secretary's Report August 7, 2025 – 6:00 p.m.

Clerk **Florin** mentioned that the township is going to receive \$131.61 from the 2025 VOTER Funds distribution from the State of MN. These funds can be used for anything related to election administration.

With no additional business to conduct, Supervisor **Feine** motioned to adjourn the August 7, 2025 Money Creek Town Board Meeting. This motion was seconded by Supervisor **Hongerholt**. Chairman **Ledebuhr** called for a vote which was unanimous in favor of adjournment, and the meeting adjourned at 7:00pm.

Adam Florin Clerk, Money Creek Township Houston County, MN 608.797.2515 money.creek.twp.mn@gmail.com

THIS MEETING RECORD IS UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED